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Dear Mr. Petrie

RE: Transmittal of the Waste Handling Plan for the Demolition of the Alpha-2 Complex
Located at the Y-12 National Security Complex, Oak Ridge, Tennessee (DOE/OR/01-
2 8 7 7 & D 1 )

The Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation (TDEC), Division of Remediation-
Oak Ridge Office, received the above referenced submittal on November 14, 2023. The
document has been reviewed pursuant to the Federal Facility Agreement (FFA) for the Oak
Ridge Reservation.

The FFA describes that more than 95,000 pounds of mercury were lost from the Alpha-2
processes during active operations. Characterization to support the currently proposed
Decontamination and Demolition (D&D) scope shows little mercury in the above-grade portions
of the facility. The FFA parties have discussed and are assuming most of the missing mercury

lost within the basement of the facility. As discussed in the existing Upper East Fork Poplar
Creek (UEFPC) Phase IInterim Record of Decision (ROD), due to the toxicity and mobility of the
mercury contamination, the soils in the Alpha-2 basement are considered principal threat waste
which will require treatment as the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) implements remediation
under the Interim RODs in the UEFPC watershed. TDEC also understands that asignificant
portion of the basement has an earthen floor with an operational sump which currently
suppresses groundwater under the facility to minimize shallow groundwater interaction with
the mercury-contaminated soils.

Over the past year, the FFA parties have discussed filling the Alpha-2 basement with controlled
low-strength material (CLSM) to stabilize the first floor allowing for safer demolition. That
activity also includes turning off the basement sump until afuture decision is made to re¬
establish groundwater suppression underneath Alpha-2. Future plans for the sump are
discussed in the 2023 Non-Significant Change (NSC) to the UEFPC Phase IInterim ROD which
describes that the sump would no longer be needed to dewater the basement when the void
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